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INTRODUCTION

The Vickers Lake Property is situated about halfway 
between Fort Frances and Dryden, in northwestern Ontario. 
The property is being evaluated by Wellington Cove 
Exploration Ltd. for its potential to host gold 
mineralization in quartz veins and zones of shearing and 
alteration. This report presents a summary of the work 
to date and recommends drill targets and sites for Phase 
I diamond drilling.

An ongoing exploration programme which commenced in 1989, 
consisting of ground geophysical surveys, geological 
mapping, prospecting, soil geochemistry and overburden 
stripping, has to date identified two bedrock zones from 
which ore-grade gold values have been obtained in surface 
samples. Both zones occur in the northern part of the 
property, and are interpreted to have strike lengths of 
at least half a kilometre.

As shown in Figure 1, the property consists of an 
original block of 30 claims, and a contiguous southern 
block of 20 claims which were acquired at a later date. 
The southern claims have only been covered by the recent 
geophysical surveys, and have not yet been mapped or 
prospected to any significant degree.

The property extends roughly six kilometres in a 
northeast-southwest direction, along a folded, northerly 
trending suite of gabbro and mafic volcanic extrusives. 
A large granitic batholith borders the property along its 
northern and eastern margins, and small granitic dykes 
were encountered frequently within the northern claim 
block. The stratigraphic top of the volcanic sequence 
has been interpreted as being west to southwesterly, from 
pillow top determinations, by OGS geologists. Figure 2, 
the regional geology map reproduced from L.D.S. Winter's 
1989 report, has been amended to include the southern 
claim block, and the location of samples from outside the 
claim group.



LOCATION AND ACCESS

The property may be reached via a short logging road 
connecting with Highway 502 which runs south from Dryden 
toward Fort Frances (Figure 2). Four mining claim sheets 
cover portions of the property: Mang Lake Area (0-2685), 
Napanee Lake Area (G-2690), Sakwite Lake Area ( 0-2697), 
and Vista Lake Area (0-2701), all contained within the 
Kenora Mining Division.

A network of logging trails provide excellent access to 
the southeastern part of the property, while the northern 
part is most easily reached from Vickers Lake. A skidder 
trail extends about one and a half kilometres from the 
main haul road to a shallow shaft located near the west 
shore of Vickers Lake. Pulpwood cutting is presently in 
progress on a portion of the property, and is scheduled 
to continue through the winter.

The topography of the southern claim block is generally 
flat to gently rolling, with large overburden covered 
areas ranging from dry to damp. The extreme southwestern 
corner of the block is the only area which would be 
difficult to reach with a skidder and drill. In 
contrast, the topography of the northern claim block is 
much more rugged, especially north of the creek running 
from Grave to Vickers Lake. Steep hills and northerly 
trending lineaments with almost cliff-like sides, will 
make moving a drill in an east-west direction a time 
consuming exercise. In addition, topography may 
necessitate that drill sites be spotted in less than 
ideal locations. Helicopter support would remedy this
problem 
program

should infill drilling be undertaken in a future
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PREVIOUS WORK

The earliest known record of gold mineralization 
occurring in the vicinity of the property is contained in 
a report by Parsons (1911). Gold values of 0.5 oz./ton 
were reported to be associated with molybdenite across 
about two metres, in a quartz vein exposed at a depth of 
six to seven metres in the shaft shown on the Sample 
Location Map accompanying this report. Subsequent work 
has been unable to confirm the vein's presence due to the 
shaft being flooded.

Parsons also reported gold values were associated with 
chalcopyrite and molybdenite at a shaft sunk on a quartz 
vein occurring near the shore of Grave Lake. It is 
believed that a shaft shown on Figure 2 , l ocated a 
considerable distance west of the property, is the shaft 
Parsons referred to. The shaft is located on ground held 
by Mel Galbraith of Emo, Ontario, who staked the area 
prior to arranging temporary employment with the author. 
A grab sample from the dump assayed 1129 ppb gold, while 
a 0.8 metre representative sample from a heavily 
mineralized surface exposure returned 381 ppb gold.

The next recorded period of work on the property was 
undertaken by Northair Mines Ltd. A mapping and 
prospecting programme was focused on the area around and 
to the west of the pit and shaft. Six X-ray dimension 
holes were drilled from the north side of the structure. 
Gold values ranging from trace to 0.611 oz./ton were 
encountered over sample intervals of about three quarters 
of a metre (Fox, 1984). More complete summaries of the 
Northair drilling are available in reports by Redden 
(1989), and Winter (1989). No further work was performed 
by Northair and the claims were allowed to lapse.

The original 30 claim block was subsequently staked by 
Rick Angove and Mathew Stewardson in 1988, and optioned 
by Wellington Cove Exploration Ltd. Assays of up to 5 
oz/ton gold have been reported by the prospectors from 
sparsely mineralized grab samples collected from the 
exposure adjacent to the pit.



Work by Wellington Cove Exploration Ltd. commenced with 
line-cutting in June of 1989. J. W. Redden of Dryden, 
Ontario, mapped the property at a scale of one inch to 
one hundred metres, and supervised a stripping and 
sampling programme in the vicinity of the pit and shaft 
(main showing). The report on the stripping was 
completed in July. Figure 3, extracted from Redden*s 
report, presents the results of his sampling. The 
stripping revealed variable orientations for the shear 
zone and the veins its contains. No veined exposures 
were located between the lineament adjacent to the pit, 
and the top of the slope approximately forty metres to 
the west, however, it is interpreted to be the same 
structure.

Redden*s geological report, which includes plans and logs 
from the Northair drilling, was finished in September. 
The conclusions drawn from the mapping include the 
likelihood that the structure hosting the main showing 
has a strike length of at least 300 metres. In addition, 
a strongly altered and sheared zone of loose mafic 
volcanic rock and vein quartz float, mineralized with 
pyrite and chalcopyrite, was uncovered in a valley 
extending southwestward from Vickers Lake. Redden 
reports gold values up to 0.21 oz./ton gold from some of 
this material. The valley is part of a strong lineament 
which is easily distinguishable on aerial photographs. 
The lineament appears to correlate with the major 
structural break shown separating two fault blocks in 
Figure 2. Primarily as a result of the new discovery 
(the Angove Occurrence), the southern block of twenty 
claims was eventually staked.

During August, personnel employed by Exsics Exploration 
Ltd. carried out total field magnetometer and VLF-EM 
surveys over the thirty claim group. In addition, 4.1 
kilometres of induced polarization (IP) surveying was 
performed around the main showing and over a few lines 
selected by Redden. A report on the geophysical surveys 
was completed in early October.

Following the summer programme, L.D.S. Winter of Sudbury, 
Ontario prepared a qualifying report on the property, 
which recommended an initial expenditure of approximately 
$252 000 to evaluate the thirty claim property. Winter 
recommended prospecting, soil geochemistry, a 
stripping/trenching programme, shaft de-watering and 
sampling, and $100 000 worth of diamond drilling for a 
first phase programme. Contingent upon the results 
obtained, a further $250 000 was budgeted for Phase II 
diamond drilling.



Sampling by Winter at the main showing encountered values 
ranging from 25 ppb gold across one metre to 2.24 oz./ton 
gold across two and a half metres. He concluded that the 
shear zone contains a series of folded, stacked quartz 
lenses, which plunge moderately to the east-southeast. 
At the Angove occurrence, his three samples returned 2190 
ppb (0.064 oz./ton), 1160 ppb, and 360 ppb gold. For 
convenience, Figures and Tables extracted from Winter's 
report are included.

The Redden and Winter reports contain detailed property 
histories and geology sections which are not included in 
this report. The Sample Location Map which accompanies 
this report shows only those outcrops relevant to the 
samples and the known showings, and those necessary to 
determine the general position of contacts.



1990 EXPLORATION PROGRAMME

Over the course of the 1990 exploration programme, ground 
magnetometer and VLF-EM surveys over the ice covered 
portion of the original claim block were completed in 
March. At that time the original maps produced by Exsics 
were updated. In late August, about two weeks were spent 
prospecting the original block, following up 
magnetometer, VLF, and preliminary IP surveys carried out 
in 1989.

Between late September and mid-November, a grid was cut 
over the new claims. About 32 kilometers of line were 
cut. Line and station measurements were tied in to the 
northern grid at L 14+OOS, 6+OOE. The baseline on the 
south block extends from 13+75S, 6+OOE, to 38+45S, 6+OOE; 
parallel to the original baseline. Magnetometer and VLF 
surveys were then carried. During the survey it was 
noted that rock types and contacts are portrayed fairly 
accurately in Figure 2. A topographic base map was 
drawn, and the rock samples collected from the south 
block were plotted.

Personnel employed by Rayan Exploration Ltd. of Timmins, 
Ontario completed approximately thirty line kilometres of 
IP along selected lines between L 17+OON and 36+OOS. 
There is now sufficient IP coverage to determine whether 
magnetometer and VLF anomalies also exhibit significant 
chargeability and resistivity. A report which includes 
both conductivity-resistivity profiles and a contoured 
conductivity plan map was produced, however the initial 
IP lines were not incorporated into the plan, which is 
found as Map 10 in this report.

During this period, the author and an assistant 
comprehensively prospected and sampled the northern claim 
group, and also collected soil samples for geochemical 
analysis from overburden covered areas exhibiting 
anomalous geophysical responses. A large number of small 
areas were stripped manually during the programme, and a 
brief period of mechanical stripping/excavation was 
carried out around the Angove showing. The Main showing 
was not re-sampled, except at the locations indicated on 
Figure 3 (after Redden 1989), in previously unsampled 
areas where no quartz veining had been known to exist. 
Samples and assays will be discussed in a later section.



ELECTROMAGNETIC SURVEY

A Geonics EM-16 tuned to Cutler, Maine (24.0 kHz) was 
employed at a 25 metre station interval for the duration 
of the survey. A total of 31.885 kilometers of line was 
surveyed. The entire 20 claim group was covered except 
those areas covered by water. Eraser filtering and 
contouring of the data has revealed four anomalously 
conductive zones. All of the zones appear to be strongly 
conductive. Three of the zones coincide with linear 
swampy areas as can be seen on the geophysical 
compilation for the south claim block.

Of the four anomalies, two are interpreted as being due 
solely to conductive overburden or unmineralized fault 
zones. The other two are both associated with magnetic 
and/or IP anomalies. One which extends from L 34+OOS, 
3+OOE to L 29+OOS, 5+50E strikes subparallel to a 
chargeability anomaly for two to three hundred metres at 
its northern end. The last VLF anomaly extending from I> 
14+OOS, 10+50E to L 17+OOS, 5+OOE overlaps coincident 
magnetic and chargeability anomalies, and is a priority 
drill target. The other apparently valid anomaly is of 
much lower priority.

There do not appear to be any significant VLF anomalies 
beneath Grave or Vickers Lakes, and the VLF anomalies 
occurring within the northern block are not associated 
with anomalous magnetic or IP responses.



MAGNETOMETER SURVEY

For the magnetometer survey, a Gem Systems GSM-18 proton 
precession instrument was utilized. A series of base 
stations were established along the baseline, allowing 
base readings to be taken about every hour in order to 
correct for diurnal variations in the magnetic fi^ld. 
Readings were taken at 25 metre intervals except in the 
vicinity of anomalies, where 12.5 metre readings were 
usually taken. As with the VLF survey, the entire 20 
claims were surveyed (31.885 kilometers).

In general, background readings decrease from about 
59,300 gammas in the eastern part of the block to around 
59,000 gammas in the western part. Contouring of the 
data suggests that the trend of rock units is roughly 
north-south, however, the largest and most continuous 
anomaly, strikes east-west.

The anomaly referred to is also the most valid of the VLF 
anomalies. Elevated magnetic readings were encountered 
across 50 metres for a strike length of about 600 metres. 
Peak readings from 67,000 to 68,000 gammas were 
encountered on lines 15+OOS and 16+OOS. 
There is a broad area of low readings along the north 
edge of the high, with very low readings obtained at the 
west end of the anomaly.

The next most attractive magnetic anomaly extends from 
L 35+OOS, 10+75E to L 26+OOS, 6+50E. The anomaly was not 
encountered on L 32+OOS, but an IP anomaly coincident 
with the magnetics weakens in the same area, and the 
magnetic anomalies appear to lie on the same strike. The 
zone can be characterized as a 25 to 50 metre wide high 
with discontinuous narrow lows along both sides. The 
zone would appear to become quite complex at its northern 
end.

The last major anomaly consists of discontinuous broad 
highs running from L29+OOS, 3+OOE to lines 21+OOS and 
20+008 at about 0+50E, where it appears to turn to the 
west and extend off the property. There are gaps in the 
anomaly on lines 25+OOS and 22+OOS. A discontinuous and 
rather complex chargeability anomaly parallels the 
magnetics, although as shown on Map 4 and 9, it may be an 
extension of the anomaly mentioned in the preceding 
paragraph.



An area on lines 28+OOS to 31+OOS between 0+00 and 
2+OOE,includes a zone of significant highs bordered by 
low readings. This is near the volcanic-gabbro contact 
and likely represents some sort of mineralization. 
Although partly swampy, no VLF anomaly was encountered, 
and the area was not covered by induced polarization. 
Several other small anomalies can be seen on the 
compilation map, and those associated with chargeability 
anomalies can be considered drill targets.

The survey has revealed a large number of spot highs and 
lows, especially within the southern half of the block. 
This type of anomaly is worthy of follow-up during any 
subsequent ground programme.

In the north claim block most narrow linear highs have 
been interpreted as sills of gabbro. Small lows may 
represent pyroclastics or less mafic volcanic flows. No 
zones other than the main showing exhibit extreme 
complexity. A strong magnetic high enconui <-i « <! on 
L 15+00 S at the first station east of the shoreline may 
indicate that the main zone is offset a short distance to 
the south.



INDUCED POLARIZATION SURVEY

Within the southern claim block, the only extensive 
anomaly not mentioned in previous sections is one which 
is interpreted to extend from L 25+OOS, 13+50E to L 
17+008, 10+50E. The anomaly was picked up across about 
75 metres, but lack of coverage between 18+OOS and 
24+OOS, and the virtual absence of outcrop along its 
length, make the interpretation questionable.

Elsewhere within the south block small linear anomalies, 
and several round to rectangular, poorly defined ones, 
are often associated with small magnetic anomalies. One 
centred at L 21+OOS, 10+25E is a potential drill target.

Within the northern claim block well defined anomalies 
occur in the vicinity of the Angove showing and a quartz 
veined shear zone uncovered at 10+25S, 0+62W.

Between lines 2+008 and 3+OON, high chargeabilities were 
encountered from 2+50W east to Vickers Lake. A potential 
extension to the Angove anomaly runs from L 2+OOS, 
1+OOE to L 1+OON, 0+25W. A second zone of peak values 
extends from L 2+OOS, 1+75W (end of coverage) to L 3+OON, 
2+OOW. The anomalies are about parallel and are of 
similar strength. Both represent valid drill targets.

The remaining IP anomalies in the north block are similar 
to those around L 0+OON in that anomalo . .iH.. . ; jre 
broad, rather than well defined. Four zones of peak 
values can be distinguished. They are: from L10+OON to 
12+OON at 2+50W, L 11+OON to 12+OON at 6+OOE, from 14+OON 
at 0+50E to L 16+OON between 1+OOE and 2+OOE, and L 
15+OOS, 5+25E to L16+OOS between 6+50E and 7+50E. The 
two more complex anomalies seem to be associated with 
parallel magnetic highs, with the anomaly mentioned last 
also associated with moderate to low magnetic readings.

10



GEOCHEMICAL SURVEY

A total of 200 B-horizon soil samples were collected from 
areas known to host sulphide mineralization, or areas 
displaying anomalous geophysical responses. Most samples 
were analyzed for gold and copper. All analyses were 
performed by Accurassay Laboratories Ltd. who were 
instructed to use geochemical analytical methods. 
Background gold values were on average less than 10 ppb.

In the vicinity of the main showing, the highest value 
obtained was 57 ppb gold, while at the Angove occurrence, 
values of 181 and 39 ppb gold were obtained from an area 
about sixty metres northwest of the original exposure.

From line 1+00 S at 1+50 W a sample returned 70 ppb gold, 
and copper contents were elevated from there to 0+50 E, 
On L 10+00 N from 2+75 W to 4+75 W (end of line), gold 
values ranged from 9 ppb to 37 ppb. Line 14+00 N was not 
sampled west of the baseline, however on L 12+00 N from 
3+50 W to 5+75 W (end of line) gold values average 15 
ppb, with a peak of 110 ppb. This anomalous area occurs 
just west of a chargeability peak over which samples 
could not be obtained due to outcrop. On L 15+00 N at 
2 + 25 W a value of 45 ppb gold was obtained. On lines 
16+00 N and 17+00 N values of 67 ppb and 40 ppb were 
obtained at 3+62 W and 3+12 W respectively. On L 18+00 
N a sample from 0+62 E returned 412 ppb gold from the 
centre of a VLF anomaly. Between the 412 ppb value and 
values of 37 ppb and 30 ppb at 1+12 E and 1+25 E a small 
magnetic low crosscuts the VLF anomaly.

The areas from which soil samples were collected, and any 
anomalous results, appear on the geophysical compilation.

11



ROCK SAMPLING AND ASSAY RESULTS

A total of 143 rock samples were collected from the 
property by the author during 1990.

The highest assay (9507 ppb gold,   :!  -< ]. OHRI. ppb) 
from a large sample of vein quartz float dug up about 
thirty metres upslope from the shaft near the main 
showing. East of the pit, about twenty metres from the 
lake shore, a previously unsampled zone of sparsely 
mineralized quartz veining assayed 2219 ppb gold from a 
1.9 metre representative sample. A grab from within this 
sample, and other nearby samples returned below 150 ppb 
gold. This unusual result strongly suggests the presence 
of native gold.

A similar result occurred about fifty metres north along 
the lineament from the shaft. A 0.85 metre 
representative sample from a quartz vein returned 690 ppb 
gold, while a grab sample returned 23 ppb.

Roughly 250 metres to the west of the main showing, at 
L 15+25 N, 4+00 E a quartz vein within a shear zone is 
virtually identical to the veins at the main showing. 
The zone strikes 087 degrees and dips about 50 degrees to 
the south. Discontinuous quartz bodies up to 1.5 metres 
wide contain a few percent combined pyrite, molybdenite, 
and chalcopyrite. No sphalerite was observed, however 
traces of native copper were present in several samples. 
Six samples collected along about 35 metres of strike 
length returned values ranging from 39 to 69 ppb gold. 
Three of the samples were analyzed for copper, lead, 
zinc, and silver. Silver contents were <2 ppb, copper 
contents were 0.010, 0.012, and 0.016 percent, lead 
contents were 10, 12, and 36 ppm , while zinc contents 
were 13, 5, and 81 ppm.

This exposure is interpreted as being a western extension 
of the zone exposed at the main showing. A magnetic low 
and an IP anomaly occur at the exposure and it would 
appear to be most promising.

12



On the other side of a north trending lineament, 100 to 
125 metres northwest from the area just described, at L 
15+75 N, 3+10 E an old trench was discovered on a sheared 
quartz veined zone containing numerous stringers. This 
zone strikes from 095 to 110 degrees and dips from 80 
south to 80 north. The main vein averages 20 cm wide and 
resembles those at the main showing in that it varies 
from white to brown to red and hardly contains any 
sulphide minerals. Five of the seven samples taken from 
this area returned between 100 and 260 ppb gold.

At the original Angove exposure, representative samples 
taken across strike for 0.3 metres (gap 1.5 metres), 0.3 
metres (gap 0.5 metres), and 1.0 metres, assayed 2517 ppb 
(check 2841), 970 ppb, and 775 ppb gold respectively from 
a sheared, silicified zone containing 3 to 5 percent 
pyrite and minor chalcopyrite. Four samp]'.-:; of loose 
rock in the general area assayed below 100 ppb gold.

About 125 metres down the lineament toward the lake, a 
very large number of vein quartz blocks were uncovered 
during stripping. The blocks, three or four 1 meter by 
3 meters in size, are a milky white quartz which is 
highly fractured but competent. They contain abundant 
sulphide minerals in places, almost exclusively along 
fractures. Pyrite and chalcopyrite are the most common 
sulphides and are occasionally very coarse. Molybdenite 
is generally much less abundant and is fine grained. 
Buff coloured carbonate (and sericite?) altered volcanic 
float is intermixed with the blocks, however, neither it 
nor the blocks were observed in outcrop. One shattered 
volcanic outcrop that bears a strong resemblance to the 
original Angove exposure was uncovered just west of the 
concentration of blocks.

Almost all the samples taken from the blocks assayed 
between 100 and 250 ppb gold, the exception being vein 
material which was sampled for coarse sulphides. It 
assayed well below 100 ppb.

At L 8+01 N, 0+49 W two samples returned values of 17 and 
206 ppb from quartz veining adjacent to a granitic dyke.

The last area to mention is an exposure of a quartz vein 
up to one metre wide within a chloritized sheared 
volcanic. Stripping has exposed the zone, which strikes 
at 210 degrees and dips 60 degrees to the west, for about 
four metres of strike at L 10+49 S, 0+49 W. Of five 
samples taken from the exposure the highest returned 167 
ppb gold, the others were essentially nil.

13



This result is deemed significant because of the very 
poor exposure of the zone, and because magnetic and IP 
anomalies in the area may be due to this zone. The width 
of the zone and the presence of parallel structures is 
unknown at this time.

14



CONCLUSIONS

The main showing and its western extension consist of a 
series of quartz lenses hosted within a westerly trending 
shear zone which dips moderately to steeply southward. 
High grade gold values have been shown by previous work 
to occur over a strike length of at least 150 metres. It 
is reasonable to assume that with further work higher 
grades may be obtained from the zone's western extension.

The main zone exhibits highly variable and complex 
magnetics, associated with strong chargeaJ'i 1 i i y and 
resistivity anomalies. This type of geophysical anomaly 
will be a priority drill target.

The Angove occurrence consists of a zone of shearing and 
alteration which contains economic grade concentrations 
of gold. The shear zone may host quartz veins at least 
one to one and a half metres thick. The size of 
coincident magnetic and IP anomalies suggest that the 
zone is at least 500 metres long. The strike of the zone 
is somewhat uncertain, however, it appears to dip near to 
vertical .

The geochemical anomalies encountered at the main showing 
and Angove occurrence suggest that several areas with 
similar sample results may contain significant bodies of 
gold mineralization. A large soil survey would probably 
locate additional gold showings.

Magnetometer and IP surveys have identified eight 
anomalous areas with the potential for strike lengths of 
at least several hundred metres. One of these appears 
from magnetic data to be an iron formation containing 
substantial amounts of sulphide minerals. All of these 
areas, with the exception of the main showing, should 
initially be drilled from their northern or western 
sides.

15



RECOMMENDATIONS

The Phase I drilling programme should be implemented as 
planned.

The following locations are recommended diamond drill 
sites:

LINE
440S
500S
150S
1570N
1560N
1820N
1575N
900S
1575S
1675S
2725S
3025S
1950S

STATION
300E
215E
225W
750E
635E
050E
160E
125W
600E
475E
600E
940E
050W

AZIMUTH
150
150
120
020
080
180
030
120
180
160
090
130
180

INCLINATION
-45
-45
-45
-45
-45
-45
-45
-45
-45
-45
-45
-45
-45

Respectfully submitted,

C. A. Wagg, B.Sc. Geology 
Prop. Lot 17 Exploration

January 22, 1990.
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I am a B.Sc. graduate in geology (1989) from the 
University of Western Ontario.

I personally carried out the surveys described in 
this report.

I am a self-employed geological consultant, sole 
proprietor of Lot 17 Exploration (registered in 
Ontario) residing at Sheldrake Lake, Box 256 
Cloyne, Ontario, KOH 1KO.
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and Developer's Association of Canada.
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properties or securities of Wellington Cove 
Explorations Ltd., nor do I expect to receive or 
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Permission is hereby granted for the use of this 
report in the material documents of the company.

Dated this 13th of June, 1990 at Sheldrake Lake, 
Ontario.

C. A. Wagg, Geologist.

IS
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Report of Work 
Mining Act (Geophysical, Geological and Geochemical Surveys)

s.uese VISTA LAKE

Branch
Type ol Surveys) Mining Division Township or Area

Recorded HoMerfs) Prospector's L icence No.

Address
- 67 S' Telephone No.

Survey Company

4 L A K A a__________________
,\» 1 *T V v v •! Date of Survey (from 4 to) 

J \ I 10 $0\3I /6 10
£_____ ______________1 Oiy j Mo | Yt I D», | Mo j Y(

Credits Requested per Each Claim in Columns at right Mining Claims Traversed i .ist in numerical sequence)
Special Previsions 

For first survey:

Enter 40 days (This includes 
line cutting)

For each additional survey ^ 
using tne same grid; \V"^

Enter 20 days JtoVV*) 

O\>* AS
Man 0»yt\~ « ̂ 3

,&»
Complete reversMim and 
enter totaKs) here ^>

.J^>

Airborne Credits

Note: Special provisions 
credits do not 
apply to Airborne 
Surveys

Geophysical 

  Electromagnetic 

  Magnetometer 

\   Other 

Geological 

j^pehenuc^

Geoplwjt£ar

NOElectromagnetic
^

• M agnetometer 

- Other 

Geological 

Geochemical

1 

Electromagnetic 

i Magnetometer 

Other

Days per 
Claim

to
20

Days per 
Claim

Days per
Claim

Total miles flown over claim(s). j K
Date ! Recorded Holder or Agfjnt (Signature)

Mining Claim

Prefix Number

1123
1127?

Mining Claim

Prefix

K
Number

1123

f 12?% 6 7

Mining Claim

Prefix Number

Certification Verifying Report of Work

Total number of 
mining claims covered 
by this report ol work

I hereby certify that I have a personal and intimate knowledge of the facts set forth in this Report of Work, having performed the work or witnessed same during and/or 
after its completion ana annexed report is true.

Name and Address of Person Certifying

For Office Use Only

Date Approved as Recorded ! Provincial Manager, Mining Lands

'SEE REVISED WORK STATEMENT
136? (89/061



MMttryof
N<xth»m Dovttopmoni

Asttttment

Ontario
2.14050

May 14, 1991 0.020

T«wn»hl» Of MM*
Wellington Cove Exploration Ltd.

Vista Lake Area
Typo of wrvty and numlMr of 

Aaatatmant daya oradH ptr dal»
Goophytk*) 

Eltctromagnatlc .dayi

Mag* .dayi

Radtomatrto .dtyi

K.1108573 to 579 incl, 
1108582-83 
1123860 to 864 incl, 
1123866-67

Indueod polarisation. 

Othor———————

.dtyi 

.day«

Saction 77 (10) SM "Mining CUIm. AiMmd" column 

Gaological ————————————————-*v»

Geochemical. .dayi

Mandayi Q 

SpMlal provltlon 0

Alrbomt Q 

Ground 53

0Q CrMRt* hav* bMn raducad bacauM of partial 
oovarao* of claim.

D Cmfltt haw DMH raducad bacauta of corractlom 
to work data* and flgurw of applicant.

Spadri cradltt urtdar faction 77 (18) far tha following mining, dalrm

30 days electromagnetic and 15 daygmagnetometer: K.1123858, 1123865 
20 days electromagnetic and 10 days magnetometer: K.1123859 
10 days electromagnetic and 5 days magnetometer: K.1108581

No cr»dlt» hava baan aflowad for tha following mining cUlmt
Q not Mifflclantly covarad by tha turvay Q Inwfftelant tachnlcal data fltod

Tha Mining Racordar may raduca tha abova cradh* H nacaaiary In ordar that tha total nombar of approvad attawmant day* racordad on aach claim doa« not 
axcaad tha maximum atlowad a* follow*: Oaophyilcal -M; (tologocal • 40; Oaochamkal • 40: (action 77(19) .60,

aaa (as/if)



Ontario

Ministry of
Northern Development
and Mines

Ministere du 
D6veloppement du Nord 
et des Mines

Mining Lands Section
159 Cedar Street, 4th Floor
Sudbury, Ontario
P3E 6A5

Telephone: (705) 670-7264 
Fax: (705) 670-7262

Your File: 
Our File:

W. 9110. 020 
2. 14050

June 14, 1991

Mining Recorder
Ministry of Northern Development
and Mines
808 Robertson Street
P. 0. Box 5200
Kenora, Ontario
P9N 3X9

Dear Sir/Madam:

RE: Notice of Intent dated May 14, 1991 for Geophysical 
(Electromagnetic and Magnetometer) Surveys on mining 
claimsl K. 1108573 et al. in the Vista Lake Area.

The assessment work credits, as listed with the above-mentioned 
Notice of Intent have been approved as of the above date.

Please inform the recorded holder of these mining claims and so 
indicate on your records.

Yours sincerely,

Ron. C. Gashinski,
Provincial Manager, Mining Lands
Mines & Minerals" ""Division

LJS
Enclosures:

cc: Wellington cove Exploration Ltd. 
Toronto, Ontario

'Assessment Files Office 
Toronto, Ontario

Wayne Holmstead 
Kingston, Ontario

Resident Geologist 
Kenora, Ontario
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